City Hall Restoration Commission 
Summary of Meeting held on Monday August 4th 2014
Location: Third Floor Conference Room, City Hall 

Present: J.J. Bell, Jan Bell, Steve Dexter, Steve Pardee, Maggie Rosa, Bill Sanborn
Absent: Jim Hafey, Craig Herrmann, Mary McCarl
Holly Bell Cook Garden

· J.J. showed people the plaque for the garden which is a quote of Emily Dickinson. Prior to the meeting he met with Judith Hoglander. All agree that this is a very suitable plaque. J.J. will ask Robert “Bobby” Benham to install it.

· J.J. is talking with a plumber about the installation of a permanent drip feed irrigation system.
ADA Issues
· Railings (interior and exterior) – The exterior railings have been installed. Bill Sanborn and Doug agree that the exterior railings at the Warren Street entryway do not meet code. Bill will discuss this issue with Jim Hafey.
· Bill brought a sample of an interior railing that Phil Curcuru generated. It meets code and the committee agreed that this should be the design.
· Maggie to follow up with Jim Hafey regarding his draft of a letter to MAAB. 
Punch list items

· Clock face – No update
· On Friday August 1 Doug met with Jim Hafey and then with Bill Sanborn to generate the punch list.

· Doug will be meeting with David Campbell on Tuesday August 5 to walk around the project and generate their punch list. 
· As the contract termination date has passed Maggie was asked to follow up with Doug and David re the situation. After the meeting Maggie saw Donna Compton and it was agreed that it would be best for them to chat with Donna after their walk through the building on Tuesday, August 5. Maggie emailed Doug and David to this extent.

· In the meantime the motion to extend the contract for one month if requested by Campbell Construction and approved by the Purchasing Agent was made by Steve Pardee and seconded by J.J. Bell. Motion was unanimously approved.

· Lightning protection needed to be reinstalled.

Bird Deterrent 
· Materials have been obtained and will be installed when there are DPW workers available.
No update
Funding Issues
· The request for $1.2 million has been approved by both House and Senate and now awaits the Governor’s approval. An article in today’s GDT indicates this to be a done deal but it is not so.
Maintenance
· Gutters etc need to be checked by City and should be part of the maintenance plan.

New Business
· None
Next Meeting: August 18 2014 at 10:00 a.m. in the third floor conference room in City Hall
PLEASE NOTE: These minutes will be accepted as accurate and complete unless corrections and/or additions are received within 72hrs of issue
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